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	Comments


PURA § 39.167, as enacted by the 88th Texas Legislature through House Bill (HB) 5066, mandates that the Public Utility Commission of Texas (PUC) direct the Electric Reliability Council of Texas (ERCOT) to develop a reliability plan to address the extension of transmission service to areas with newly discovered mineral resources, increase capacity for forecasted load, and provide infrastructure to reduce interconnection times. The Office of Public Utility Counsel (OPUC) supports the legislative intent of building and investing in the transmission system in these areas. However, OPUC stresses the importance of ensuring that the load projections used for planning are as accurate as possible.

NPRR 1180, which would formally include these loads in ERCOT's planning studies, is a step forward but must incorporate a more robust and standardized process to improve the accuracy of load forecasts. If not addressed, there is a risk of unintended consequences stemming from HB 5066, particularly if load studies are not thorough or accurate. While building transmission infrastructure to meet actual load requirements is necessary, overbuilding transmission infrastructure could result in unnecessary costs that would ultimately be borne by residential consumers.

The draft comments of the PRS on this NPRR raise several unanswered questions, including:

· How does this NPRR benefit residential consumers, and how does it ensure system reliability?

· Who determines when a “forecasted load” becomes a “substantiated load”? Are forecasted or substantiated loads essentially placeholders that may or may not materialize?

· How will residential customers be impacted when forecasted loads are incorporated into the Regional Transmission Plan (RTP)?

· Will there be significant price impacts, including increased utility bills?

A transparent and well-defined approach to including load forecasts in the ERCOT transmission planning process is crucial. Therefore, OPUC recommends that ERCOT, in collaboration with other stakeholders, work to more thoroughly validate forecasted load growth before proceeding with this NPRR. OPUC believes that this process should be carefully examined and fully understood before further action is taken, to ensure that it works for all stakeholders, particularly residential consumers in Texas. In light of these concerns, OPUC recommends make necessary language changes in this NPRR as outlined above that works for all the stakeholders.
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